
 

 

 

BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON  

RESOLUTION 2023 – 3.7 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR SERVICES FOR PUBLIC 

WORKS VEHICLES THROUGH ON-SITE FLEET SERVICES, INC. UNDER STATE  

CONTRACT T-2108 AND T-0126 

 
WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public works has submitted a request for vehicle maintenance 

and repair services for all public works vehicles for the year 2023; and    

 

WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has determined that these services are available 

under State Contract T-2108 for heavy duty vehicles (Class 5 or higher, over 15,000 LB GVWR) and under 

State Contract T-0126 for light/medium duty vehicles from On Site Fleet Services, Inc. located at 36 

Edgeboro Road, East Brunswick, NJ 08816; and   

 

WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has estimated the cost of maintenance at a total 

of $6,000; and  

 

WHEREAS, because estimating the cost of repairs that may arise during routine maintenance is 

difficult, the Superintendent of Public Works requested that an additional $6,000 be authorized so that 

necessary repairs can be addressed in a timely manner; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified that funds are available for these services in 

the following line items of the 2023 budget:  

 

 Streets – 3-01-26-290-000-277 

 Trash – 3-01-26-305-000-277 

 Water – 3-05-55-501-000-277 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington that the aforesaid purchase of vehicle repair and maintenance services from On-Site Fleet 

Services, Inc. under State Contracts T-2108 and T-0126 are hereby authorized in an amount not to exceed 

$12,000.00 for the year 2023.   

 

 

 

Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. 

Angarone     Marciante     

Chandler      Stern     

Gnatt      Valenza     

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on March 6, 2023. 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 


